
ANDA 75-383                             November 22, 1999

Faulding Pharmaceutical Co.
Attention:  Heike Maaser
11 Commerce Drive
Cranford, NJ  07016

Dear Madam:

This is in reference to your abbreviated new drug application
dated May 15, 1998, submitted pursuant to Section 505(j) of
the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act, for Cytarabine
Injection,
2 g/20 mL, (100 mg/mL), packaged in a Single-Dose Vial.

Reference is also made to your amendments dated November 24,
1998, and July 6, August 4, September 28, and October 8, 1999.

We have completed the review of this abbreviated application
and have concluded that the drug is safe and effective for use
as recommended in the submitted labeling.  Accordingly, the
application is approved.  The drug product, Cytarabine
Injection, 2 g/20 mL, (100 mg/mL), can be expected to have the
same therapeutic effect as that of the listed drug product
upon which the Agency relied as the basis of safety and
effectiveness.

Under 21 CFR 314.70, certain changes in the conditions
described in this abbreviated application require an approved
supplemental application before the change may be made.

Post-marketing reporting requirements for this abbreviated
application are set forth in 21 CFR 314.80-81 and 314.98.  The
Office of Generic Drugs should be advised of any change in the
marketing status of this drug.

We request that you submit, in duplicate, any proposed
advertising or promotional copy that you intend to use in your
initial advertising or promotional campaigns.  Please submit
all proposed materials in draft or mock-up form, not final
print.  Submit both copies together with a copy of the
proposed or final printed labeling to the Division of Drug
Marketing, Advertising, and Communications (HFD-40).  Please



do not use Form FD-2253 (Transmittal of Advertisements and
Promotional Labeling for Drugs for Human Use) for this initial
submission.

We call your attention to 21 CFR 314.81(b)(3) which requires
that materials for any subsequent advertising or promotional
campaign be submitted to our Division of Drug Marketing,
Advertising, and Communications (HFD-40) with a completed Form
FD-2253 at the time of their initial use.

Please note that as of April 1, 1999, unless this requirement
is waived or deferred, all applications for new active
ingredients, new dosage forms, new indications, new routes of
administration, and new dosing regimens are required to
contain an assessment of the safety and effectiveness of the
product in pediatric patients (63 FR 66632).  We note that you
have not fulfilled the requirements of 21 CFR 314.55 (or
601.27).  We are deferring submission of your pediatric
studies until December 2, 2000.  However, in the interim,
please submit your pediatric drug development plans within 120
days from the date of this letter unless you believe that a
waiver is appropriate.

If you believe that this drug qualifies for a waiver of the
pediatric study requirement, you should submit a request for a
waiver with supporting information and documentation in
accordance with the provisions of 21 CFR 314.55 within 60 days
from the date of this letter.  We will notify you within 120
days of receipt of your response whether a waiver is granted.
 If a waiver is not granted, we will ask you to submit your
pediatric drug development plans within 120 days from the date
of denial of the waiver.

Pediatric studies conducted under the terms of section 505A of
the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act may result in
additional marketing exclusivity for certain products
(pediatric exclusivity).  You should refer to the Guidance for
Industry on Qualifying for Pediatric Exclusivity (available on
our web site at www.fda.gov.cder/pediatric) for details.  If you wish
to qualify for pediatric exclusivity you should submit a
“Proposed Pediatric Study Request” in addition to your plans
for pediatric drug development described above.  If you do not
submit a Proposed Pediatric Study Request within 120 days from
the date of this letter, we will presume that you are not



interested in obtaining pediatric exclusivity [NOTE: You
should still submit a pediatric drug development plan.] and
will notify you of the pediatric

studies that are required under section 21 CFR 314.55.  Please
note that satisfaction of the requirements in 21 CFR 314.55
alone may not qualify you for pediatric exclusivity.

Sincerely yours,

Douglas L. Sporn
Director
Office of Generic Drugs
Center for Drug Evaluation and

Research


